
  

Next Meeting: 
 

Meeting 7:00 PM:  
 

Our next IBM Ring 1 meeting is the Annual Holiday 
Extravaganza.  The big event will be on Wednesday 
December 6, 2017 starting at 7:00 pm.  We will not be 
having Magic 101 on Wednesday night.  Please make sure 
you RSVP for the event.  Please give me a call at 314-691-
0507 or email mrniehaus82@gmail.com if you are planning 
to attend.  We also are looking for people to bring a covered 
dish, or desert.  If you are planning to attend and not bring a 
dish, you can accept the small charge of $5.  Also, please 
read the instructions for the Gift Exchange.  Please RSVP 
and we will see you at the meeting. 
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Presidentõs Message 

By: Mike Niehaus mrniehaus82@gmail.com 

The Holiday Season has arrived.  Our big Veterans and 911 Responders Show is Sunday December 10, 2017 at the 
Kirkwood Theatre.  The show starts at 3:00 pm.  Please tell all your Veteran and 911 Responders Friends, and 
encourage them to attend the show.  Please see the flyer for more information about getting tickets. 
 
If you would like to help out at the show please let me know.  We are looking for a few people to do close up magic 
before the show.  This year Steve Queen, Terry Richison, Ted Schnarre, Marty Kopp, Rusty Pliers, Chef Bananas, and 
maybe one more special guest. 
 
Finally, we are starting to plan the January Meeting, and could use some ideas.  I am also looking for someone to host 
Magic 101.  If you are interested let me know.   

 

                 

 

tel:(314)%20691-0507
tel:(314)%20691-0507
mailto:mrniehaus82@gmail.com
https://www.google.com/maps/place/Dielmann+Recreation+Center/@38.666891,-90.4356183,17z/data=!3m1!4b1!4m5!3m4!1s0x87df32b99c776ea7:0x4b91704abfa4a08a!8m2!3d38.666891!4d-90.4334296


 

 
 

Schedule of Events 2017-2018 

 

2017 
 

Deadline for January Spirit:  

December 22nd 

Email your submissions to: 

jennyjonesmk@gmail.com 

 

December 6th Meeting 

Holiday Party  

 

December 10th ONE SHOW 

Veteran and 1st Responder 

Magic Show 

 

2018 

 
January 3rd 

 

February 7th  

 

March 7th  

 

April 4 th  

 

May 2nd  

 

June 6th 

 

July No Meeting 

 

2 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!!  

Johnny Harper 2nd 

Randall Windsor 3rd 

Cameron Jones 4th 

Scott Kerivan 6th 

Jenny Jones 8th 

Triston Wilkinson 14th 

Charlie Myers15th 

Sandy Weis 15th 

David Gast 24th 

Eugene Schaefer Jr. 29th 

 

 

 

 

Magic Humor:  
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Ring Report 

 

Steve Queen volunteered to lead Magic 101.  This was the first time he led the Ring and he did an 

excellent job.  He taught the members various techniques to use with the Linking Rings.  He likes to use 

nine rings. He even shared ideas he used at the recent Haunted Hayloft event.  He shared techniques he 

uses with both the 10ò rings (for stage) and also the Messado rings (for close up). 

 

Steve Queen led the regular meeting since Mike Niehaus, the President, was not able to attend.  The 

next meeting on December 6th will be the holiday party.  There will be an optional White Elephant Gift 

Exchange.  This year members are encouraged to bring a complete magic effect. In the past, members 

have brought silly gifts which no one really wanted.  However, the members had fun trying to go home 

with an actual magic effect that they wanted.  Members are encouraged to RSVP to a Board Member so 

food can be ordered.  Members also can either bring a side dish to share or donate $5.  On December 

10th, the Ring will offer a free magic show for Veterans and First Responders at the Kirkwood Theatre.  

This is an annual event that the attendees always look forward to.  The members who volunteered at the 

Haunted Hayloft at Purina Farms reported that the shows all went well.  The audience really enjoyed the 

magic that the members provided.   D. Jay Lenz announced that he has the sign-up sheet for members to 

volunteer for Project Magic for 2018.  The children at Shrinerôs Hospital really appreciate the visits from 

our members.   

 

The theme for the evening was supposed to be a Poker Round.  However, Mike changed the theme to 

Halloween since it was November 1st.  Larry Minth always entertains the members with his clever jokes.  

He performed his own version of the Gypsy Frame featuring his daughter and grandson.  He also used a 

rope and tied it using the Chefalo knot that he learned from Tarbell.  John Skarin shared a card trick using 

a picture of his grandson holding the chosen card.  Steve Queen used a rope and had two volunteers pull 

the ends around his wrist.  He used the Keller tie and even showed the members how he did it.  John 

Davit shared a routine using a yellow rope and also did a classic card trick (Dai Vernonôs fingerprint).  

Steve Queen performed My Pet Boris the Spider app with his phone.  The members really enjoyed this 

app.  He shared that there are similar apps which use a butterfly or a cockroach. Henry Schaper 

performed a coin trick that he performed in Uganda.  He used a 50 cents piece and a toonie (a Canadian 

coin worth $2)    A volunteer was given both and was asked if he could see a difference.  Magically the 

one coin became a 100 schilling, which is only worth 2 cents. Henry also performed ñAny Card at any 

Numberò Magic Effect.  The members enjoyed all of the effects that the volunteer magicians performed. 

 

Visitors are always welcome to Ring meetings and also activities. 

 

Sandy Weis 

 



 

We are gearing up for this yearôs Ring 1 Holiday Party.  Below is the info on the entire 

evening.  We need to know if you are coming and how many in your party.  Also let 

Mike Niehaus know what side dish you would like to bring.  All the details and Mikeôs 

contact information is below. 

 

I.B.M. Ring 1 Holiday Party is Dec 6th   

 

The I.B.M. Ring 1 Holiday meeting is coming up on December 6th .  This is a meeting where members are encouraged to 

bring their immediate family members to take part in the festivities.  Yes, we will again be having the ever popular ñWhite 

Elephantò gift exchange.  Everyone who brings a gift will be eligible to participate.  Rules are later in this email.   

 

But the reason for this email is the food portion of the meeting.  As part of the meeting will be lots of food for everyone to 

enjoy.  Ring 1 will be taking care of the meats and condiments but we need our members to bring Salads, Soda, Ice, Side 

Dishes and Deserts.  If you donôt want to bring a side dish you can donate $5 per adult in your party. 

 

We need two things.  Please notify Mike Niehaus of your answers to the questions below even if you are not able to 

come. 

1) Please let us know if you will be attending and how many people you will be bringing. 
2) What food would you like to bring from the list above. 

Email, Text or call Mike with your answers at mrniehaus82@gmail.com  or 314-691-0507 as soon as possible so 

Mike has time to get the correct amount of food ordered. 

 

Please let us know as soon as possible so we can make this a great Cheerful Event! 
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White Elephant Gift Exchange 
The Ring 1 Annual White Elephant Gift Exchange. 

 

Traditionally, a "White Elephant" is something lying around the house that you don't want (some horridly ugly item that 

someone gave you as a gift.) For our meeting we are asking you to bring a magic item for our white elephant get together.   

 

Here are the rules: 

1. There is no requirement that you have to participate in the White Elephant.  You can just come to the meeting and 
just enjoy the evening.  Each person wanting to participate in the Gift exchange must bring a WRAPPED, 
COMPLETE MAGIC effect, INCLUDING INSTRUCTIONS if needed.  The effect does not have to be new, but it 
must be in presentable and working shape and no less than $5 in value if new.   

2. Participants will sit in a circle with the packages in a pile in the middle.  Each person participating will draw a 
number out of a hat.  The lowest number goes first and selects a present from the pile.  

3. New this year- Once a present is selected from the pile of gifts, the trick is NOT unwrapped for all to see.  It will 
remain a mystery.  So wrap your gifts up nicely so they will be appealing to the eye! 

4. The next person may choose from the wrapped pile of gifts or may ñtakeò someone elseôs gift that they had 
already selected.  The person that lost the gift may choose to select a gift from the unopened pile, or may take a 
present from another person.   

5. A single gift can only be stolen a total of 3 times.   
6. This is continued until all of the presents are exhausted or everyone has a gift.  As an added bonus, it is a known 

fact that there will be at least one gift that will be worth over $50!  You might be the lucky one! 
 

The meeting will be open to immediate family members.  Anyone who brings a gift is allowed to participate in the White 

Elephant.   

We would like to get a rough number of people that are coming we will have people Text, Email or call Mike 

Niehaus at mrniehaus82@gmail.com or 314-691-0507.  Also let Mike know what food item you will be bringing. 

 

  

ROOMMATE WANTED!! 
 
Are you attending MagiFest Convention in Columbus the end of January? Steve Bolland is looking for a roommate. His contact 
information is below: 
 
 
MAGIFEST 
January 2018 
Roommate Wanted 
Call Steve Bolland 
636-579-1028 
 
 

 

 

mailto:mrniehaus82@gmail.com
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